5 Changes to the Farm Bill:  Great Lakes Perspective

Animal Waste

Need a means to be truly effective in comprehensively managing animal waste. This likely will require reductions in phosphorus in feed supplements, proper storage, PI indexes more stringent than being developed and proper location of applying to croplands.  A high level of management on the farm requires:

· Greater technical assistance for phosphorus-based nutrient management planning;

· Greater funding for structures under EQIP; and

· Incentives to move to Tier 2 and Tier 3 contracts in CSP, along with additional project areas in the Great Lakes Basin.
Consideration could be given to allocating additional EQIP and CSP funds to the Great Lakes Basin.

Wetland Restoration

The Great Lakes Regional Collaboration Strategy calls for more than 200,000 acres of wetland restoration for habitat purposes and water quality purposes.  Recently, we’ve seen one of the key federal programs, the Wetland Reserve Program, regress – go in reverse.  This last week, Congress has backed away from the Bush Administrations call for funding for 250,000 acres; backed away from the present level of 150,000 acres and is now calling for funding for 145,000 acres.  We’ve also seen NRCS procedures greatly reduce the incentives offered to landowners.

· We need to see the national WRP acreage level increased to at least the President’s level of 250,000 acres.

· Alternatively, or additionally, we could call for a Great Lakes Wetland Restoration Program that has separate or additional funding for the Great Lakes area.
Riparian Buffers
The Great Lakes Regional Collaboration Strategy and the Wisconsin Conservation Reserve Program place emphasis on establishing riparian buffers – again from both a habitat and water quality perspective.   We need to find ways to take greater advantage of the opportunities we have with CREP and expand into the future.
· Reauthorization of CRP is obviously needed.

· Staffing at the local level is obviously an issue.

